
 GRADUATE COUNCIL 
 Minutes of the Meeting of February 12, 2013 
 3:30 p.m., Room 207 of the Guillot University Center 
 

The Graduate Council met at 3:30 p.m. on Tuesday, February 12, 2013, in Room 207 of the 
Guillot University Center.  Dr. Lee Renfroe, Chairperson, presided.  The following members were 
present:  Dr. Lynn Aquadro, Dr. Birdie Bailey, Dr. Wendy Darby, Ms. Becky Daugherty, Dr. Melvin 
Davis, Dr. Kerry Gatlin, Dr. Vagn Hansen, Ms. Kerrie Holloway, Dr. Victoria Hulsey, Dr. Lisa Keys-
Mathews, Ms. Stephanie Luman, Dr. Jim Riser, Ms. Tina Sharp, and Dr. John Thornell.  Attending as 
guests were:  Chris Maynard and Russ Darracott. 

 
Approval of the minutes of the meeting of February 5, 2013 
 
 Ms. Luman moved approval and Ms. Daugherty seconded the motion.  The motion was approved 
unanimously. 
 
Consideration of request from the Department of History & PS to revise M.A. History Program by 
requiring demonstration of reading proficiency in a foreign language 

 
 Dr. Aquadro moved approval and Dr. Darby seconded the motion.  The motion was approved 
unanimously. 

 
Consideration of request from the Department of History & PS to delete HI 607 and HI 641; 
Consideration of request from the Department of History & PS to revise M.A. History Non-Thesis 
Option; Consideration of request from the Department of History & PS to revise course titles and 
descriptions for HI 640, 611, 612, 621, 622 

 
 Dr. Riser moved approval and Dr. Darby seconded the motion.  The motion was approved 
unanimously. 

 
Consideration of request from the College of Education and Human Sciences for revisions to instructional 
leadership and teacher leader catalog sections to reflect recent ALDSDE updates in admission 
requirements 

 
 Dr. Keys-Mathews moved approval and Dr. Darby seconded the motion.  The motion was 
approved unanimously. 

 
Consideration of the request from the College of Business for revision to timeframe when F1 or J1 visa 
students can begin coursework at UNA 
 
 At the request of the College of Business, this item was removed from consideration.  However, 
the editorial changes stand as presented and required no action from the Council.  The College of 
Business was asked to revisit the language proposed in paragraph one under Admission for a possible 
conflict with language in paragraph two (page 25 in the agenda). 

 
Upon motion by Dr. Keys-Mathews and second by Dr. Darby, the meeting adjourned at 3:55 p.m. 

 
 
 
____________________________________ 

Lee Renfroe, Chairperson 


